CLOSEBOURNE VILLAGE RESIDENTS COMMITTEE (CVRC)
MEETING TUESDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER, 2024
1. ATTENDANCE: Bruce Agland, Ron Travers, Pauline Hogg, Julie Travers, Bob Richardson & Stuart White.
2. Apologies:  Trevor Nye
3. Special motion to accept Kevin Stobbart & John Furness as committee members to fill the current vacancies was proposed by Stuart White and seconded by Julie Travers. The vote was carried unanimously.
4. Acceptance of minutes from 13th August, 2024. Proposed by Julie Travers, seconded Pauline Hogg.
5. Discussion was held re Major Events calendar. Julie Travers and Pauline Hogg are now the coordinators of the calendar and will be holding the next meeting on 22nd October, 2024 in the card room of Morpeth House. If you are organizing an event in the village, please attend the meeting so that your event can be included on the calendar. Also, a reminder to people organizing events, it is your job to book the venue, book the bus and driver if required, to advertise the event including a signup sheet.
6. The New Residents meet and greet will be held on September 29th, 2024. Invitations will be delivered to all new residents, and a letter box drop for all other residents will be completed this week.
7. CVRC will be consulting with management over concerns on operation instructions given to use over the use of the dishwasher in the kitchen. BA to discuss at weekly meeting with operator.
8. A letter is to be sent to the garden group re the structure of the group to allow for better communication between CVRC and the garden group. RT to action.
9. Moved by Stuart White, Seconded Bob Richardson to discontinue the $40 weekly prize at Happy Hour. After discussion a vote of 7 to 1 decided to continue until the last Happy Hour before Christmas.
10. Delivery of Newsletters and CVRC Minutes. These will continue to be printed by Keyton and Stuart White has arranged to do delivery to letterboxes until the AGM in February 2025. Only people who are not getting an email copy will have hard copies delivered to them.
11. It was discussed that when online team meetings or training are being held by the office staff, clear signage needs to be displayed at the front desk so that staff members can concentrate on these tasks, and residents can see that they are engaged in online events and allow them to continue uninterrupted with their work. BA to address with operator at weekly meeting.
Meeting Closed 4.40pm. Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 15th October, 2024.



